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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 12-6-09

ATTENDANCE:

 Greg Lutz

 Liz Alecusan

Shawn Hiller
         Keith Stewart

 Scott Etnyre

Skip Zawodny

Randy Eidemiller    Bill Morris


Stacy Schumacher
Brian Comford
Amy Wobser
        Vernon Anthony


Guests:  

Joshua Brink

Ashley Jakeway                        

Mark Giese   

Joe Divida

Becky Alcox

Patrick Castro

Dale Rice  

Carol Artis

Mohammed Khalil  
 

Randy Babb

Greg Kaspizak

Joe Mueller

Meeting called to order at 7:29 p.m. by Greg Lutz. 
-Introductions were made.

* Dale Rice offered to take questions on the accounting of funds and his review of the bookkeeping. 

Amy Wobser asked about 501C3 status (charity versus not-for-profit).  Mr. Rice confirmed that we were confirmed for charitable status. Mr. Rice also discussed “where the money comes from” and suggested that recreational soccer has traditionally and continues to pay significant support for the select teams. 

Mr. Rice also discussed the topic of independent contractors.  He suggested it would be possibly better to set those designated as independent contractors (such as trainers) as employees but that such a move would create an additional tax liability for the league. 

Greg Lutz and  Mr. Rice discussed the “director’s fund” and how funds might be accessed. Mr. Rice stated that one must be a board member or employee of the board in order to draw funds from that fund. 

Mr. Rice suggested he was open to further inquiry if needed and that his phone number is 451 2772.

· Keith Stewart made motion to approve minutes from last month and Amy Wobser 2nd it. Motion approved. 

· Treasurer’s report: Scott Entyre reported that we have a balance of $90,000 and TOPS has $700. He also reported approximately $80,000 in unearned FC funds. There was also discussion of referee fees. Bill Morris made the motion and Vern Anthony 2nd the motion to approve treasurer’s report. Motion passed. 

· Joshua Brink provide a referee’s report. He discussed issues that arose during the season including parent issues (“screaming fits. Etc.), issue with children wearing hearing aids (allowed to play), issues with coaches who yell too much, and staggering of game schedules. 

· Nominations and election of officers:

· Scott Entyre nominated Stacy Schumacher for Vice President, Bill 2nd it.

· Stacy Schumacher,  Bill Morris nominated Greg Lutz for President

· Bill Morris nominated Shawn Hiller for Treasurer and Scott Entyre 2nd it.   

· Randy Eidemiller nominated Vern Anthony for secretary, Keith 2nd it. 

All nominations seconded and all motions passed.


* Discussion of multiple child discounts: after a lengthy discussion Stacy Schumacher suggested we eliminate the multi-child discount and take new dollars and put into financial aid (scholarship) fund. Stacy Schumacher made a motion to eliminate these discounts and Bill Morris 2nd it.  Motion passed. 

· Liz Alecusan led a discussion of advertising for registration. Liz presented to the board copies of flyers that were sent to the schools. She also showed the board signs that were now ready for use; 13 HOSA and 12 FC signs have been created. Liz admonished those who were to put signs up around the area that these must be collected after registration and that we must take care with the placement of said signs. 

· Ref Program: no report. 

· Public Relations: received e-mail from a lawn service company suggesting they will donate $25 to HOSA for everyone who signs up from their ad on our site. There was a discussion of the need for a sponsor page. Brian Comford suggested he would investigate the going rate for advertisements on team/league websites. There was a further discussion of the value of “click through” fees.   

·  Recreational programs: No report

· Junior Academy: no report

· GOYSL: Randy Babb discussed his wish for HOSA to supply fields for a Challenger tournament in July; request was rejected.  

· TOPS: Vern Anthony discussed that there would be a meeting in January with the Crew to discuss a possible TOPS soccer festival. 

· Camps: no report

· FC: Bill Morris reported supplemental try-outs added 30 players to boys teams. Becky Alcox reported was well-run by Ellis. U-9 boys had no additional players added and have until March or will be put into US Soccer. There was discussion of need for an “official” list of coaches. Joe Divida discussed the need to meet and discuss having a senior FC director named.  

· New Business:  

· Motion made to approve 2 weeks of one color advertising in Hilliard This Week by Liz Alecusan. Motion made by Stacy to approve this and Scott 2nd it.  Motion passed.

· Bill Morris discussed business plan being developed by an architectural form for possible HOSA indoor soccer facility.  

Motion made to adjourn by Scott, Stacy 2nd it..  All in favor.  Meeting closed at 10: 03 p.m.  

